December 17th, 2024 at 7:00 p.m., the Board of Supervisors of Orwell Township met at the Orwell Township building for their regular monthly meeting with all members present.

The floor was open for public comment at 7:02 p.m. and immediately closed with no residents present.

The minutes of the last monthly meeting were read. Chad Cooley made a motion to accept the minutes as written. John Strope seconded the motion, Jeff Robbins made it unanimous, and the minutes were approved as written. The Treasurer's Report was reviewed. John Strope made a motion to accept it as written, Jeff Robbins seconded it, and Chad Cooley made it unanimous. The treasurer's report was approved as written.

Road Report:

Plow, cinder and pushed drifts back throughout the month Installed drain pipes and cross pipes on Potterville St.
Changed rubber and steel plow blades
Cleaned and Trimmed up branches from heavy snows
Installed a new guard on boom mower
Purchased a pole saw from Rovendales and plow blade edges from Bradco
New tires on GMC and 1 new tire on the 14' freightliner
Repaired the plow frame on the Western Star
Repaired the tire Chains

All bills on hand were paid.

Subdivision paperwork was signed for Eric and Thomas Cook.

Mr. Jones agreed to continue providing his services as our township solicitor. The 2025 solicitor contract was signed.

Jeff Robbins presented his findings regarding the broadband resolution. Due to having an ordinance already in place for telecommunications, the board agreed to discuss this further with our solicitor before moving forward.

Resolution 2024-5 was signed regarding the 2025 budget.

The board briefly discussed filling the position of tax collector for 2026.

	Meeting adjourned, 8:30 p.m.
Approved	Mia M. Beebe, Secretary/Treasurer